
MINUTES for ARC General Meeting
Tuesday, December 13, 2022 – 8:30 a.m. at RH Johnson Social Hall

CALL TO ORDER:  President Dean Lewellen at 9:15 a.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  President Dean Lewellen led the pledge.

Dean wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  He gave a big thanks 
to Chef Peters, Suzanne Jones and crew which included the ARC Apron Ladies for 
helping with the Annual ARC Christmas Breakfast.

INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS, NEW ARC MEMBERS AND SPECIAL GUESTS:   
There were no visitors or special guests.   Bob Janis introduced 4 new ARC members. 

Dean introduced and thanked Shelly Giles for volunteering to be our new Social Media 
Person.

ARC Officers 2023:  President, Tom Jones; 1st Vice President, Ray Peterson; 2nd Vice 
President, Gene Wojtyna; Secretary, Kathy Swanson; Treasurer, Ron Rada; and Asst. 
Treasurer, Ray Helt. 

ESTABLISH A QUORUM:  A quorum was established (113).

THE MINUTES FOR THE NOVEMBER MEETING:  A motion was made by John 
Austgen and seconded by Phil Peters to accept the minutes as posted.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  In the absence of Ron Rada, Suzanne Jones gave the 
financial report (Income & Expenses).

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
MEMBERSHIP:  Paul Nordmeyer reported 700 members as of today. Paul said the 
membership renewals starts January 2, 2023.  Payment of dues is available online.  
There is an option to pay dues of $35. or $36.18 that cover costs for the online 
transaction otherwise the $1.18 would be paid by ARC. 

WHAT’S NEW:  Thank you to Gene Wojtna for donating to ARC an HP Designjet 
T2300 Poster Size Printer.
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OLD BUSINESS:
GOOD GUYS ARC GARAGE TOUR & LUNCH:  Dean reported this event was held on 
Thursday, November 17, 2022.  100 car raffle tickets were sold at this event.  Over 200 
guys and gals all over 50 years old came from every part of the country attended.  ARC 
received great positive feedback.  Dean gave a special thank you to Joel and Jolene 
Piaskowski and all the volunteers.
ARC’S 2023 DREAM CAR RAFFLE:  Dean reported we are on the black from ticket 
sales for the ARC’s 2023 dream car raffle.
11TH ANNUAL CAR SHOW & SWAP MEET:  Gary Masak, Chairman reported he 
needs over 100 volunteers for our annual car show & swap meet on February 11, 2023. 
Gary said we are in the final stage of planning.  The next car show meeting will be 
December 20, 2022 at 7:30 a.m. in the Social Hall East.

NEW BUSINESS:
DONATIONS FROM ARC AS A 501 (C)(3) CHARITY:  There was a presentation of 
$500 to the Firefighters Charity, $500 to POSSE of Sun City West, $500 to PRIDES of 
Sun City West.  $25,000 was paid to RCSCW to apply toward the ARC loan.

UPCOMING EVENTS:
 LARCS Breakfast 3rd Thursday 9 a.m. at Memo’s
 Breakfast at Memo’s Mondays at 7 a.m.
 December 20th Car Show & Swap Meet Meeting  -  7:30 a.m. Social Hall East=
 December 30th  Western Bank Car Display – 10- a.m. to 1 p.m. 
 December 3lst ARC Coffee & Cars & Donuts – 8-10 a.m. 
 December 3rd VFW Post 6310 Car Show in Peoria 
 January 12, 2023 ARC Board Meeting @ 8:30 a.m.- Camino Del Sol Gathering 

Room
 January 14th Spirit of Grace Lutheran Church – 10:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.
 January 17th ARC General Membership Meeting – Social Hall – 2 p.m.
 April 1st-Third Annual ARC Golf Tournament- 12:30 p.m.  - Deer Valley Golf 

Course 

IT’S YOUR TURN:  Tom Jones thanked Dean for his service as the ARC 2022 
President and presented him with a plaque.
 
Motion to Adjourn was 9:52 a.m. by Gary Jones and seconded by Don Scheidt 

Submitted by Nan Janis, Secretary
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